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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k  

To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: March 10, 2014 

 

OSCR project team members will be conducting work in the following areas: 

 Capitol Archives- Room C-064B 

 Press Corp- Room C-043A 

 Men’s Locker Room- C-034 

 

Team members will consist of: 

 5-6 representatives from Brothers Concrete, JE Dunn and GRI.  

 

Date and time of work:  

 Wednesday, March 12th, 2014- Friday, March 14th, 2014 

 Hours of work:  5:30 p.m. - 12:00 a.m. 

 

Work to be performed:  

 Representatives from JE Dunn and Brothers Concrete will be drilling 12 inch cores through the floor 

and concrete slab in the locations listed above on Wednesday, March 12th. These holes will be 

approximately 12-14 inches deep. 

 GRI and JE Dunn team members will be using a manual auger to drill an additional 8 feet down to 

take soil samples at core locations Thursday, March 13th- Friday, March 14th.  

 Surrounding finishes (floors, walls, etc.) will be protected prior to drilling to prevent damage.  

 

Purpose of work: 

 Soil samples are being taken to determine what type of soil condition is below the ground floor, i.e. 

rock, clay, etc., to better understand the existing conditions and aid the architects and engineers 

with their design.  

 

Impacts:  

 The above listed rooms will be closed Wednesday, March 12th at 5:30p.m. through 5:00 p.m. on 

Friday, March 14th, 2014. Spaces will be locked to prevent access.  

 On Wednesday, March 12th, a portable generator will be placed in the parking garage and running 

from 5:30 p.m. to 12:00 a.m. to supply power to the core drill. The generator will be loud, but the 

sound should be contained in the garage. The generator could, potentially, be heard from street 

level outside and within the building.  

 Upon completion of work, the holes will be filled, floor covering will be re-installed, and the space 

will be cleaned.   
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It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions 

or concerns arise in the process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 

at 503.986.1190.  

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 

Project Communications Coordinator 
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